



United Student Government

April 2nd, 2024 | 4:45 - 6:15 pm | LOCATION: PPHAC 113 | General Meeting

Call to Order:

◆ 4:51 p.m.

Roll Call:

- | | |
|---|---|
| ◆ Viviana Samite-Estevez, Advisor | ◆ Giselle Ponce-Bautista, Commuter Student Representative |
| ◆ Kayla Biege, President | ◆ Michaela Wilcox, Commuter Student Representative |
| ◆ Liliana Brockway, Executive VP | ◆ Emily Alonge, North Campus Representative |
| ◆ Cielo Disla, VP of Club Outreach | ◆ Jasmine Danweber, North Campus Representative |
| ◆ Grace DiDomenico, VP of Finance | ◆ Lyana Cintron, South Campus Representative |
| ◆ Elizabeth Kameen, VP of Internal Operations | ◆ Sam Rosas, South Campus Representative |
| ◆ Katelyn Donovan, Senator of Campus Life | ◆ AJ Minnich, Class of 2025 Liaison |
| ◆ Ryan Burke, Senator of APPC | ◆ Ryan Younes, Class of 2025 Liaison |
| ◆ Benjamin Fritz, Senator of Dining | ◆ Maryam Ibrahim, Class of 2026 Liaison |
| ◆ Margie Rayne, Senator of DEI | ◆ Katie Appleman, Class of 2027 Liaison |
| ◆ Za'Nya Wright, Senator of Student Wellness | |
| ◆ Zachery Bingaman, Senator of Environmental Sustainability | |
| ◆ Caillie Fish, Senator of Campus Engagement | |

ABSENT:

- ◆ Aylia Mahon, VP of Student Engagement

Guest:

- ❖ Isabella Keyes - AST
- ❖ Nate Pynchon - Humanities Club
- ❖ **Todd Reedy** - The Comenian
- ❖ Meghan Santamaria
 - ❖ Dean Loyd



United Student Government

April 2nd, 2024 | 4:45 - 6:15 pm | LOCATION: PPHAC 113 | General Meeting

Approve Last Weeks Minutes
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Motion: To approve <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - First: Katie - Second: Z <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Result: 21-0-0

<u>ITEM</u>	<u>PRESENTER(S)</u>
Introductions and Overview	
Welcome	Biege
Guest	
1. Name: a. Discussion Item:	Presenter
New Business	
Discretionary request: (Link presentation here) <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Presentation Link AST Discretionary (Tea with the Taus) <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a. Amount Requested: \$921.90 b. Request description: Tea with the Tau's, will support their philanthropies Girls who Code and Dress for Success c. Motion: To approve paying for only 58 meals under the stipulation that sorority members pay, \$534.18 <ol style="list-style-type: none"> i. First: Ben i. Second: Grace <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Result: 19-0-3 ii. Reasoning: 2. Presentation Link Humanities Discretionary <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a. Amount Requested: \$498.51 b. Request description: april 15th - 19th, week dedicated to humanities disciplines, collaboration between clubs and other departments on campus c. Motion: to approve in full <ol style="list-style-type: none"> i. First: Katie ii. Second: Caillie <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Result: 19-0-3 <p>Reasoning:</p>	Presenter(s)
3. Presentation Link	



United Student Government

April 2nd, 2024 | 4:45 - 6:15 pm | LOCATION: PPHAC 113 | General Meeting

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ☐ Comenian Discretionary Request Presentation March 2024 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. Amount Requested: \$1,555 b. Request description: April 16th Print edition c. Motion: Approve the cost for 400 copies <ul style="list-style-type: none"> i. First: Zach ii. Second: Ryan Y <ul style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Result: 11-7-5 <p>Reasoning: Unable to pass motion due to not having a majority passing vote from the governing body</p>	
Internal Voting Items	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Commuter Student Appreciation Week <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. Amount Requested: \$784.90 b. Request description: commuter student appreciation week - events held throughout the week of 4/8 - 4/12. Collaborating with student engagement, PAW, and CSA. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ☐ Commuter Student Appreciation Week c. Motion: To approve \$784.90 in full <ul style="list-style-type: none"> i. First: Katie ii. Second: Alex <ul style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Result: 15-0-8 iii. Reasoning: 	Presenter
Unfinished Business	
	Presenter
Cabinet Meeting Update	
	Cabinet
Committee Update	
<p>Club Outreach Committee</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> 1. ASD Club Fair: Sat, April 13th from 10:45-11:45 AM <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. Meeting with Emma to plan layout and logistics b. USG members attendance 2. USG Club Council Meeting: Mon, April 15th from 6:30-7:30 PM <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. USG members attendance 3. Working with new club charter applications 	Disla



United Student Government

April 2nd, 2024 | 4:45 - 6:15 pm | LOCATION: PPHAC 113 | General Meeting

4. Reaching out about USG canvas course a. CIS participation video	
Finance Committee 1. 13 reimbursements this week, 122 for the semester so far :)	DiDomenico
Internal Operations Committee 1. Still waiting on confirmation from Seasons and Vineyard if they are still working with discount program 2. Grandpa Joe's has new discount, 10% off for student and faculty 3. Never heard back via email from the hygiene product dispenser company, so called today, and their # does not work... 4. Still no official response from Rich after I confirmed the proof, but they were having technical difficulties; not sure what is happening there... 5. Heard some good feedback about hygiene products, Lyana will be stocking more today	Kameen
Student Engagement Committee 1. AED/CPR Post is live a. Working on updating links 2. Hound Disocunt Program a. Working on updating post 3. Meet the members post going up by positions this week	Mahon
Student-Year Class Liaison Updates	
Class of 2025 Liaisons 1. No Updates	Minnich and Younes
Class of 2026 Liaisons 1. No Updates	Ibrahim and Dillon
Class of 2027 Liaisons 1. Sending magnet design over, and waiting 2. I will be taking over Avanté's corn hole project, just waiting for info from him	Appleman
Population Representatives	
North Campus Representatives 1. No updates	Alonge and Danweber
South Campus Representatives 1. Meeting with In-Chi on managing the South Campus Cupboard satellite location last Wednesday a. Will be reaching out to SE for possible ideas/guidance on	Rosas and Cintron



United Student Government

April 2nd, 2024 | 4:45 - 6:15 pm | LOCATION: PPHAC 113 | General Meeting

mission statement + smaller ideas b. Question of reviving USG and Gender Affinity partnership?	
Commuter Student Representatives 1.	Ponce and Wilcox
University Governance Committee Updates	
Dining Committee - SCC meeting tomorrow at 5:15. It's on south campus at Clewell. Please RSVP by Tonight. They are featuring made-to-order grill items (Chicken Patty sandwich, anyone?), quesadillas and more!	Fritz
Academic Planning & Program Committee - DIS 195.2 TR - Global Citizenship Arts & Culture in the City of Light - PSYC 393 - Cinematic Mindscapes	Burke
Diversity, Equity & Inclusion Committee - No Updates	Rayne
Environmental Sustainability Committee - Received no word from Dr. Shari, will go bother her in person this week.	Bingaman
Student Wellness Committee - Suicide Prevention Tabling starts tomorrow, and the walk is on 4/20	Wright
Campus Life Committee - Attended the AED meeting last Thursday to finalize the details - AED project has officially launched! - Attending Safety Committee and Greek Council meetings on Wednesday	Donovan
Campus Engagement Committee - No Update	Fish
Parking Committee - No Update	Redacted
USG Signature Program Updates	
If there are any updates regarding a signature update it will be here 1. Signature Program a. Summary/Description	Presenter
USG Events Updates	
Any updates on upcoming USG events and debriefs on a recent event 1. a.	
Executive and Advisor Updates	



United Student Government

April 2nd, 2024 | 4:45 - 6:15 pm | LOCATION: PPHAC 113 | General Meeting

<p>Biege</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Moving along with the Thrift Store Initiative! 2. Lili - Constitution revisions and editing - will be bringing the changes to the board within the next couple weeks to vote 3. Retreat Dates - August 9th - 11th, times to be determined <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a. MANDATORY b. Move in Friday morning (8/9) → afternoon retreat <ol style="list-style-type: none"> i. Retreat all day Saturday (8/10) ii. Sunday morning wrap up (8/11) <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Move out - we cannot stay past sunday because it is too far in advance to the start of the semester 4. Orientation Performer - August 23rd (usually at night - times TBD) <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a. MANDATORY b. Working on moving in Thursday (8/22) <p>Samite</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Yearbook club photos folders - Need to be ready to go by Friday at the cabinet meeting so the yearbook can start to reach out to clubs 2. USG photos for the yearbook. I need pictures so the yearbook staff can complete your pages 3. I will be out of the office on Friday 4. Springfest what promo will be at the table for USG and do we have a set list of everyone who is working? <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a. I need a list of everyone that will be at springfest and shirt sizes <ol style="list-style-type: none"> i. Z - m ii. Kate -S iii. Kayla -M iv. Emily -S v. Ben - M vi. Ryan B - L 	<p>Biege and Samite Estevez</p>
General Remarks, Updates & Announcements	
<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Please please PLEASE fill out the Climate Study survey that was sent out. It provides a lot of useful, important information to higher ups that can help lead to improving resources on campus. It should be called "Moravian University Student Survey" in an email from 	<p>Brockway</p>



United Student Government

April 2nd, 2024 | 4:45 - 6:15 pm | LOCATION: PPHAC 113 | General Meeting

grandriversolutions@qualtrics-survey.com 2. Come support moravian students at the orchestra concert on Sunday!! 4/7 at 7pm	Bingaman
Deferred Discussions	
End of Meeting	
1. Time of Adjournment - 6:59pm 2. Approval of the minutes - 4/9 3. Clerk of the Assembly Signature - <i>Andrew Minnich</i>	Internal Operations Committee